Hazelwood Christian Church 1400 W University Avenue

Muncie, IN 47303

Ph. (765) 282-5969; Fax (765) 282-5569 E-mail: hazelwoodchurch@gmail.com Website: www.hazelwoodchurch.org

Preschool website: www.hazelwoodpreschool.org

Rev. Colby Smith, Senior Minister
Linette Cook, Administrative Assistant, Newsletter Editor
John Starnes, Moderator

Sunday Schedule: Traditional Worship, 9 a.m.; *Celebrate!* Worship, 10:45 a.m. Coffee Fellowship, 10:15 a.m. and 12 noon; Church School, 10:10 a.m. and 10:30 a.m.

<u>Hazelwood's Statement of Calling</u>: As members of the body of Christ, we at Hazelwood are called to share God's love by introducing individuals to Christ and nurturing personal spiritual growth for Christ's mission.

Motto: Our BEST for Christ



Look for us at:

 ${\bf www.hazel woodchurch.org}$

We will be constantly building and adding to it, so check back often!
You can also contact us through the Website. Check out the home page.



2012 Newsletter Schedule

September 27 October 11 & 25 November 8 & 29 December 13 January 10 & 24

As always, if you want something in, it is due one week prior to mail date. Thanks!



HAZELWOOD LEAVES

September 13, 2012



Hazelwood Christian Church & Preschool Family Fun Festival and Bazaar Saturday, November 10 8 a.m. – 2 p.m.



Pancake Breakfast

Prepared by Hazelwood Softball Teams ***7:30-9:30 a.m.***Cartwright Hall Breakfast includes endless pancakes, sausage, & drinks***\$4

Bazaar Booths

Open to church members, preschool families, and the community Booth Rental is \$30 for an 8' table, each additional table, \$15 *** Cartwright Hall, Rotunda, and Library

A Taste of Hazelwood

Sample favorite dishes by church & preschool members Meal Card - \$6 for adults & \$4 for children ***Sulanke Fellowship House***11:30 a.m. - 1:30 p.m.



Children's Festival

Game Card - \$4***Basement of Hazelwood Christian Church Games – treat walk, bounce house, face painting, and many more!

Raffle and Silent Auctions

Raffle tickets are \$1.00 – many items to win! Auction items to bid on!

Contact Rebecca or Sara with questions, 282-5969.

Please detach and turn into the offering plate or the receptionist desk at Hazelwood Christian Church.

Name:	Phone:	_
Email address: _		

- Δ I would like to have a booth at the Bazaar.
- Δ I would like to donate an item for the raffle & silent auction.
- $\Delta\,$ I would like to participate in The Taste of Hazelwood by providing my favorite dish.
- Δ I would like to help with *(please circle)* the set-up, clean-up, at the Taste of Hazelwood (serve drinks, etc.), or wherever needed.

2012 0913



September 16 - 22, 2012

SUNDAY

• Traditional service, 9 a.m., Sanctuary.

• Celebrate! service, 10:45 a.m., Cartwright Hall.

• Sign-up for Habitat work day, after each service.

• Sign-up for Alzheimer's walk, between services.

• Sign-up for CROP Walk, following each service.

MONDAY

• Women's Organization mincemeat making, 8 a.m.

• Family Fun Game Night, 7 p.m., Cartwright Hall & Library.

TUESDAY

• Trustees' meeting, 5:30 p.m.

• Praise Band, 6:30 p.m., Cartwright Hall.

• Board meeting, 7 p.m.

WEDNESDAY

• Bell Choir, 6 p.m., choir room.

• Choir, 7:15 p.m., choir loft.

FRIDAY

• Men's lunch, 12 noon. Host: Rev. Colby Smith.

SATURDAY

• Hazelwood Habitat for Humanity work day, 9 a.m. - 3 p.m.

All events held at Sulanke Fellowship House, unless otherwise noted.



"Our year is off to a great start! We were excited to have 19 youth on our King's Island trip, and 7 in youth group last Sunday.

Any youth wishing to participate in Youth Sunday, September 30, are encouraged to attend youth group on September 23, 12:15-2 p.m., and Youth Sunday Rehearsal on September 29, 11 a.m. - 1 p.m., Sanctuary.

We are also in need of donations of juice boxes and crackers for Sunday school. If anyone can help in this way, please see me, or drop donations off in my office. Thanks! " Sara

IT'S NOT TOO LATE TO HELP......



We still have a few slots open on our team that will be working on a Habit for Humanity house on Saturday, September 22. We need a team of 12.

If you can help, even for a half day, please prayerfully consider signing up. The sign-up sheets will be available after each worship service (in the Rotunda and Cartwright Hall).

James 2:14 says, "What good is it, my brothers and sisters, if you say you have faith but do not have works?" Marianna Gill

"We are designing an information brochure that can be given to the congregation members and visitors to help publicize what we do at Hazelwood.

"If you want your Sunday School class, small group Bible Study, or any other regular church activity to be included, please e-mail or call ASAP:"

Ann Wolfe acwolfe@bsu.edu 212-2394 Terry West twest@riverview.org 729-0896



Celebrate! Singspiration

We're beginning to plan for our Singspiration service in October! Last year, we explored the different genres of worship music. This year, we will let you vote for your favorite songs, like in the past. You can vote more than once, and you can vote for more than one song. We will do our best to use those that receive the most votes in the service. The voting board will be on the Information Table, in the back of Cartwright Hall. Make your voice be heard, and help us sing your favorite songs to our great God.



The Muncie Area CROP for Hunger walk will be held Sunday, September 30, beginning with registration at 1:30 p.m. The walk begins at 2 p.m., at Riverside United Methodist Church on Wheeling.

Hungry people in developing countries typically walk as many as six miles a day to get food, water, and fuel, and to take their goods to market. We walk to be in solidarity with their struggle for existence.

You can sign up to walk, or to support a Hazelwood walker, the next three Sundays, following each worship service.

Prayerfully consider where you can help make a difference here in Muncie and around the world.



August, 2012

Reminder

Don't forget the Preschool & Church Rummage Sale this Saturday, 8 a.m. - 1 p.m. in Cartwright Hall.

Income: \$ 32,565.37

Expenses: \$ 33,007.21

Difference: \$ (441.84)

Monthly need per budget: \$32,761.75

YTD + / (-): \$ (3,118.26)





September 23 - 29, 2012

• Winnie Muhiga's update on Kenya.

• Traditional service, 9 a.m., Sanctuary.

• Celebrate! service, 10:45 a.m., Cartwright Hall.

 \bullet Sign-up for CROP Walk, following each service.

• Sign-up for Alzheimer's Walk, between services.

• Rainbow, Chi Rho, & CYF, 12:15 - 2 p.m.

MONDAY • Women's Organization noodle making, 8 a.m.

• Ministerial Relations committee meeting, 5 p.m.

• Praise Band, 6:30 p.m., Cartwright Hall.

WEDNESDAY • Bell Choir, 6 p.m., choir room.

• Choir, 7:15 p.m., choir loft.

FRIDAY • Men's lunch, noon. Host: Don Crose.

• Disciples of Christ Regional Assembly begins,

Indianapolis.

• Youth rehearsal for Youth Sunday, 11 a.m. - 1 p.m.,

Sanctuary.

All events held at Sulanke Fellowship House, unless otherwise noted.



Mark Your Calendar:

November 4: Annual Congregational Thanksgiving Dinner and annual business meeting.

November 10: Hazelwood FALL BAZAAR.

2012 0913

Women's Organization Work Days Ahead!

The women's organization will be making mincemeat on Monday, September 17, beginning at 8 a.m.



Noodle making will start on Monday, September 24, at 8 a.m., and continue each Monday.

If you are interested in helping the ladies with their mincemeat and noodle making, please call Judy Thomas, 288-4503.

If you are unable to help, please consider a cash donation for eggs and flour.

We do this to sell our goods at the fall bazaar. Profits are used for local charities.



Coats Against the Cold

We are again collecting coats, scarves, hats, and gloves, to be given out to those in need. All sizes are needed, children's & adults; male & female. Special need for adults XXL and XXXL. Give-away is October 6, through Christian Ministries. Items will be cleaned by a local dry-cleaner. A receptacle is in the Rotunda for your donations.

P.S. There have been some coats left on racks at Hazelwood for several months. If these are not claimed by October 1, they will be donated. Please check out the coat racks if you are missing one.

<u>**IOYS AND CONCERNS</u>** . . .</u>

Larry Carter is now a patient at "AMG," (8th floor, IU Health Ball Memorial Hospital).

Zach Foster has been released from Methodist Hospital, in Indianapolis.

Sympathy to:

The family of Warren Walburn, who died Saturday, August 25. Services were held at Meeks, with Rev. Colby Smith officiating.

Mariangella Glaze upon the death of her grandfather John Thomas, who died Monday, September 10, in New Castle.

Sandy Aul and family, whose son died Friday, August 24.

In Appreciation:

"Thank you so much for your generous donation to Christian Ministries. You continue to bless us as we reach out to others in our community. Thank you for all you do."

Becki Clock, CMDC Executive Director

Congratulations to:

Professor Bill Moser upon the recent honor of having *The William Moser Better Business Bureau Scholarship* dedicated in recognition of his contribution to Ball State University. Bill is a professor in the Miller College of Business.

Welcome to:

Monica Pavel-Kissinger who began her ministry as our new choir director Wednesday night.

New Address:

Bob & Sylvia Cross 295 Westfield Road Noblesville, IN 46060

2012 0913